
MINUTES 
2022 USTA Annual Meeting 

Saturday, June 25, 2022 
 
ATTENDEES:  USTA Members 
 
OFFICERS:  Chris Kinder (President), Austin Kinder (co-Vice President), Stacy Hawley (treasurer), Vicki 
Skelton (Secretary) 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:19 p.m. 
 
Jenny McGowan thanked people for attending the shoot and supporting Spanish Fork Gun Club. 
 
Vicki read the minutes from the 2021 State Shoot, which included reading of the minutes, the financials, 
new officers were voted in, and state team awards were handed out. 
 A motion was made to approve the minutes and seconded.  The members unanimously 
accepted the minutes as read.  
 
Stacy gave a brief account of the financials of the 2022 State Shoot to date.  She will have a full 
accounting of the State Shoot available at the September shoot in Vernal. 

A motion was made to approve the financials and seconded.  The members unanimously 
accepted the financials as read. 
 
Vicki opened nominations for President, Vice President, and Treasurer.  No nominations were made.  
Byron motioned by proclamation acclimation that all incumbent officers of the USTA be re-seated. 
 A motion was made and seconded to re-seat the current officers.  The members unanimously 
accepted the seating of the current officers. 
 
Zach Foster reported on the AIM program.  Attendance has increased from 25 to 30 this year.  An AIM-
only shoot is scheduled for August 13.  All State AIM team members were recognized. 
 
Ed Wehking gave an ATA update. 
 
The 2023 State Shoot was announced as being held at Vernal Rod & Gun Club.  Shooters were 
encouraged to attend and support Vernal. 
 
State team trophies were handed out. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:41 p.m. 


